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Bill Summary and 

Fiscal Analysis: 

 

SB 887 directs the Department of Corrections to establish a 5-year pilot program designated as 

the Secure Pre-Integration Pilot Program. The program shall provide re-integration assistance to 

offenders incarcerated for non-violent offenses. The measure requires the program to address a 

comprehensive plan to release an inmate to his or her family, church, or community non-profit. 

The family or community entity responsible for such released inmate shall monitor the person 

and make regular reports to the Department of Corrections. The measure also creates the Secure 

Pre-Integration Pilot Program Revolving Fund and authorizes the Department to retain 5% of the 

fund for the administration of the program. The Department is unable to determine the overall 

savings or cost of the program, however the Department notes the most expensive cost 

associated with the program is the supervision of the inmate, which would be done by an outside 

entity. This could greatly reduce the incarceration costs to DOC per inmate that participates in 

the program. The current incremental incarceration cost per inmate is $21.26 per day or 

$7,759.90 per year. The program has the potential to fund itself through the associated savings of 

incarceration costs.  
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